Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. November.21st. 2016.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.D.Roper  
Apologies: Mr.S.Fidler
Public Participation none
a) Police Report 4 crimes had been recorded during October
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the current devolution proposals were not going to proceed. The County budget proposals were now out for consultation but severe cuts were inevitable.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler had e-mailed a report which indicated higher passenger numbers on holiday flights but a reduction in oil related services. The new crash gate on Cromer Road had been funded from the NDR project..
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting






Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the October meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had written to Norse about the standard of workmanship on the safety matting in Horsham Park and had received no reply to date. Payment would be withheld until resolved.
5. Planning Robelyn  Mill Lane extensions – no objections
6. Cemetery Path A quotation for £6,700 for a resin bonded surface was rejected as too expensive at this time. The Clerk was asked to discuss with the grass cutting contractor strong weed killing followed by mechanical wire brushing as a potential solution.

7. Tree Planting A suggestion from a parishioner to obtain free saplings and plant in the village did not find support.

8. Playground Inspection Report The annual report was discussed at length and as most areas were rated as low risk the only action deemed necessary at this time was to raise the height of the swing seats at Horsham Park and to remove the wooden pit edging. R.Wilks was asked to carry this out.

9. Greater Norwich Partnership Following the recent “call for sites” from the District Council to include in their plans up to 2036 the Clerk gave details of five sites which had been offered for development. He stressed that this was only for information at this stage as the sites would have to be evaluated by the District Council before a short list was produced probably towards the end of 2017. 

10. Correspondence The Post Office had given details of a mobile service in remote villages which would include Newton St.Faith. The proposal was for two afternoons per week on the St.Faiths Centre car park. The Clerk was asked to write to suggest that it would be able to serve more people if located at the other end of the village, possibly in Fairholme Road.  T.T.Jones had reported two faulty street lights. It was resolved to replace the one on Manor Road at a cost of £269.00 plus VAT.
11. Accounts passed for payment






David Bracey


Play area inspection
£120.00
Anglian Water

Blind Lane Allotments
£56.32
Anglian Water

Waterloo Allotments

£63.02
E-ON



Street Lighting (inc.VAT)
£147.50
Horsford Public Pits

Rent



£50.00
J.Graves


Salary (inc.PAYE)

£504.27
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk reported that the meeting room had been booked in February by the Fuel Allotment charity. If  this could not be resolved he was asked to book the Mission Room. Cllr.Scarff raised concerns that a proposed 259 home development in Horsford would put undue strain on the Medical Practice of which the St.Faiths surgery was part. Members echoed these concerns and the Clerk was asked to write to the planning authority. Various problems involving drains, overhanging hedges potholes etc. were listed by the Clerk who would take the appropriate action.
13. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  Dec.19th. 7.30 p.m.
